TOWN OF WEBB LAKE

Burnett County

Town Board Meeting

September 7, 2015 – 6:00 PM
The regular monthly board meeting was called to order by Steve Austin at 6:00 PM at the Webb Lake Town Hall.  

The pledge of allegiance was recited and roll call was taken with all board members present.   

VERIFICATION OF PUBLIC NOTICE POSTINGS:  Gail Keup, Clerk, stated the agenda was posted on September 3, 2016.

AGENDA CHANGES:  There were no changes made to the order of the agenda.
CORRESPONDENCE:  The correspondence was reviewed by the board.  Greg Main stated we had another $1,800 coming from the state for the 2011 storm aid.
DISCUSSION AND ACTION ITEMS:
Approval of August  Minutes:  John Kielkucki made a motion to accept the minutes as presented by the clerk and Greg Main seconded it..  Motion carried.
Clerk’s  Monthly Bill Listing for August:  Greg made a motion to accept the clerk’s monthly expenditure report in the amount of $60,296.64 and John seconded it.  Motion carried.  Greg pointed out the amount for Taylor Paving was for four roads.
Treasurer’s Report:  John made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report as presented by Michelle Hophan with an available balance of $173,534.41 and Greg seconded it.  Motion carried.   Michelle stated she had added the $10,000 to the truck reserve fund.
Assessor Contract:  Bob Pardun explained that we should be in compliance with state requirements by 2017.  He requested a $500 a year raise.  Greg Main made a motion to approve the contract with the assessor and John Kielkucki seconded it.  Motion carried.  The contract was signed by the board with a copy on file.
Set Date for Budget Workshop:  The board will meet on October 8, 2016 to work on the budget for 2017.  We will meet at the town hall at 8:00 AM.
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PUBLIC COMMENTS:  Due to the number of people present at the meeting, Chairman, Steve Austin, asked that the public comments be kept to less than five minutes and please do not repeat questions or comments.  Most of the problems were with the high water.  John Kielkucki explained the DNR has been assessing the situation and is waiting for the water to recede before taking action on anything.  Greg Main explained the town cannot put in place or replace any culverts without permission from the Department of Natural Resources.
It was asked why the zoning high water mark and the DNR high water mark differ.  The board stated they would have to ask zoning and DNR why.  We had no answer to that.

A homeowner on Nicaboyne Lake heard the town was considering putting a culvert between Nicaboyne and Lily Lake.  The board explained this is not true.  The DNR would have to make that decision, not the town.

There is a beaver problem on Lily Lake.  The towns contract states beaver cannot be removed unless they are affecting a road or culvert.

It was asked why Nicaboyne Lake Road was marked.  Carl explained the road was marked by diggers hotline to check whether or not there was an existing culvert on that road.  There was not.

Greg made a motion to adjourn and John seconded it.  Meeting adjourned at 6:25 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Gail Keup, Clerk

Town of Webb Lake
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